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The Davenport Project
A Century after his

Final Trip Home
By Gus Frederick

One hundred years ago this May,
the RMS Titanic’s last victim died.
W.R. Hearst cartoonist Homer
Davenport caught his death waiting
in the rain to illustrate the survi-
vors’ tragic tale. An incredibly
lucky, creative and productive life
was cut short two weeks later by
pneumonia. To celebrate the
memory of Silverton’s original
famous son, SUHS Alum Gus
Frederick (’73) has initiated “The
Davenport Project.”

Over the course of the next
several months leading up to
August, The Davenport Project will
present a series of lectures, exhib-
its, publications and general fun.
All in the name of one of the most
creative caricaturists who ever
plied a pen to paper.

One of the key events will be a
Lecture Series, featuring a number
of different talks about the various
aspects of the life and times of
Davenport. These stories run wide
and deep, and honor a relatively
unknown aspect of Homer’s career,
that as a lecturer. In 1899 while on
assignment in Europe, Davenport
was introduced by African explorer
Henry Morton Stanley to Major
James Pond, the world-famous
lecture manager. During this period
of time, the “lecture circuit”
provided a unique and varied form
of entertainment: Listening to
people talk on a variety of subjects.

Besides Stanley, Major Pond
handled others such as Mark
Twain, the then-young Winston

Churchill, and soon after, Daven-
port. As Pond surmised, Davenport
was a natural. His subjects included
the famous and powerful he
cartooned, but also tales of his own
early life, growing up in Silverton,
Oregon. Many stories that eventu-
ally became his autobiography,
“The Country Boy.”

So it seems fitting that a major
portion of The Davenport Project
will consist of a series of dynamic
lectures, comprising the wide range
of topics surrounding Davenport’s
amazingly diverse life and times.
These topics include but are not
limited to, The Life and Times of
Homer C. Davenport, Pioneer
Silverton as Artistic Incubator and
Timothy W. Davenport: Pioneer
Oregon physician, surveyor,
politician and social commentator.

Venues include the Jack London
Bar and Oregon Convention Center
in the Portland metro area, Salem
and of course Silverton. During the
Davenport Community Festival this
August, the lecture series will move
to GeerCrest Farm for the weekend.
Check back on our website; we will
post them as they gel.

And during the annual Homer
Davenport Community Festival,
(August 3-5), all your favorite
activities will be back in town! The
annual Parade, class reunion, crafts
fair, Lions Breakfast and of course,
The Davenport Races! And much,
much more! So if you have been
wondering if a trip back home to
Silverton would be an option, this
year might just be that year!

For more details check out the
“Homer Page” at
HomerDavenport.com

Named Scholarships
By Mason Branstetter

Craig and Gladys Clark
Scholarship – During the 1950’s
through the 1980’s the Clark family
owned and managed several
downtown businesses to include
The Coast to Coast hardware store
and Home Seeker’s Realty. The
Clark Estate made a significant
donation to our Association in
2009 with the provision that a
scholarship be awarded to an
Alumnus who is pursuing under-
graduate studies in a community
college.

Shirley Doerfler Duerst (Class
of 1954) Memorial Scholarship –
The Duerst family has managed
their family farm in the Silverton
area for several generations. At
Shirley’s passing in 2010, many
friends and family made significant
memorial donations to our Associa-
tion in her name.  Her scholarship
to you is awarded to an Alumnus
pursuing an undergraduate degree
in Ag, Culinary Arts, Music or
Nursing Major.

Clarence (Class of 1947) and
Norma Medack Scholarship –
The Medack family managed their
family farm in the Silverton area
for several decades. The Medack
Estate made a significant donation
to our Association in 2009 with the
provision that a scholarship be
awarded to an Alumnus who is
pursuing an undergraduate degree
in Agriculture.

Glen Damewood – Wooden
Nickel Scholarship – For decades
Glen and his family have owned
and managed the Wooden Nickel

(Continued on page 9)
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SILVERTON HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI EXPLANATION
AND STATEMENT OF GOALS

The Silverton High School Alumni Association (Tax ID #20-2021613) maintains a
501,(c),(3) tax designation and contributions are tax deductible. The Alumni
Association has been created specifically to:

1. develop perpetual funding for Silverton High School student scholarships,
2. become a clearing house for Alumni information by collecting and main-

taining a computer data base to assist in class reunion organization,
3. provide Bulk Mail Permit for class mailing (Minimum 250 items),
4. become a holding agency for class funds between reunions, and
5. provide information to Alumni through a semi-annual newsletter.

 FINANCIAL REPORT
As of  March 31,  2012

Invested Funds
Scholarship $860,648
Class Holding Funds $20,221

Operational Assets
Operating Funds $10,576
Marketing Inventory $2,481

Total $893,926

(Note: figures have been rounded to
the nearest dollar)

President’s Message
By Fred Kaser ‘54

It is scholarship time again. Even
though the world of investing has
had its ups and downs, the Alumni
Association and Loar Funds
combined have earned enough this
year to be able to award over
$50,000 in scholarships to this
years graduating seniors and post
graduates enrolled in a college or
university. The primary purpose of
the Alumni Association is still to
raise money for the fund so the
earnings can be used for scholar-
ships.

With the increasing cost of
higher education, whatever we can
make available to help students
meet their goal of an advanced
degree is to the benefit of our
society. We have about 11,000
names on our mailing list. If
everyone paid the annual member-
ship fee of $5.00, the cost of a
fancy cup of coffee, that would put
a total of  $55,000.00 in the fund.
At our goal of 5% earnings, that is
another $2750 for scholarships. I
encourage you all to become
members.

Now it is time to make a pitch
for some younger blood on the
Association Board of Trustees. The
January meeting is when board
members are elected.

Officers and Trustees

Fred Kaser ‘54- President
Term/Office - 2014/2016
503.873.5990
38111 S Nowlens Bridge Rd.
Molalla, OR 97038
fkaser@onlinenw.com

Loel Wright ‘51- Vice President
Term/Office - 2015/2016
503.585-2849
1739 Nut Tree Dr. NW
Salem, OR 97304
LoJan54@pcez.com

Mike Bothum ‘70
Term Expires - 2016
503.873.3545
5162 Madrona Hts NE
Silverton, OR 97381
mike@silvertonrealty.com

Bob Wiesner ‘54
Term Expires - 2015
503.873-4188
10991 Saratoga Dr. NE
Salem, OR 97305

Judy Nunn ‘60
- Newsletter Editor

Term Expires - 2014
503.390.3816
4728 Jade St NE
Salem, OR 97305
nunnjk@comcast.net

Earle Beesley ‘52
Term Expires - 2014
503.391.2897
4265 Viewcrest Dr. S
Salem, OR 97302
alaskaearle1@aol.com

Jeanette Olafson ‘57
Term Expires - 2013
503.873.5588
7132 Gallon House Rd
Silverton, OR 97381
stanolaf@frontier.com

Mary Ann Miles ‘52
Term Expires - 2017
503.873.5507
305 Keene St
Silverton, OR 97381
mrskm1@aol.com

Mason Branstetter ‘63
- Secretary

Office Expires - 2012
503.873.3545
303 Oak St
Silverton, OR 97381
mason@silvertonrealty.com

Tracy Duerst ‘79 - Treasurer
Office Expires - 2012
503. 873.8441
14446 Riches RD SE
Silverton, OR 97381
djduerst@aol.com
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2012 REUNION GUIDE
Class of 1952 .............................8/3 & 8/4 ...................................... Pg. 4
Class of 1956 ......... Brunch 2nd Wed. each month ........................ Pg. 12
Class of 1957 .............................8/5 ............................................... Pg. 12
Class of 1960 .............................70th Birthday 8/4/12 .................... Pg. 5
Class of 1962 .............................8/11 & 8/12 .................................. Pg. 5
Class of 1967 .............................8/3 & 8/4 ...................................... Pg. 7
Class of 1972 .............................8/3 to 8/5 ...................................... Pg. 8
Class of 1977 .............................8/4 ................................................. Pg. 8
Class of 1982 .............................8/3 & 8/4 ...................................... Pg. 7
Class of 2002 .............................8/4 ............................................... Pg. 12

Privacy Policy
SHSAA does not sell or trade
names and/or addresses of
alumni. Our purpose is to
keep a current database of all
alumni. With this information,
we propose to help each class
in locating their classmates
when they are planning a
reunion. We do, however,
share the addresses within
that class and with other
alumni.

Table of Contents

News Article Deadline
for December 2012  issue is: October 16, 2012

Plan your reunion and keep your classmates up to date!

These are five year terms. There
are meetings once a month on the
third Tuesday in Silverton. There
are expiring terms every year.
Some of our Trustees have served
more than two terms and would
like to see some of the other alumni
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Please check your contact
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Class of 1952
By Mary Ann Miles

Our 60th Reunion will be held
the first weekend in August
during the Homer Davenport
Community Festival. Friday,
August 3rd is the Alumni and
Friends Fundraiser, and Satur-
day, August 4th our banquet and
program will be at McNary Golf
Club in Keizer. We are still
trying to organize a couple of
other activities for the weekend.

Please keep us informed of
any address or email change. We
want to be sure we reach every-
one. We will have a mailing with
dinner choices, prices and other
information mailed out by May
1st.

Our next luncheon will be
June 1, 2012. Hope you can be
there, we always have good
attendance and we would love to
see you.

Questions: Patti 503-390-2628
or Mary Ann 503-873-5507

James T. Brueckner
Jim has been employed as a

science instructor at Silverton
High School since 1973. He has
taught accelerated physical
science, chemistry, oceanography
and geology.  In addition, he has
been the Head Football, Girl’s
Basketball and Head Baseball
Coach.  He has also assisted these
programs for many years as a paid
assistant coach and volunteer.  For
the last seven years, he has been a
volunteer for the football program.
Jim was instrumental in getting
donations to build the school’s first
weight room.  He also voluntarily
teaches an early morning Chemis-
try Two class to those students who
want to finish their book so they
are better prepared for college.
Every student in his glass is given
Mr. Brueckner’s home phone
number, so they can call in the
evenings for help.  Even college
students have been known to call
for answers to questions before
their exams.

Jim is married, has three sons
and a granddaughter.  He has been
a little league coach and has
volunteered with Boy Scouts.  He is
a member of Immanuel Lutheran
Church.

Jim Brueckner’s classes are
college prep.  He requires his
students to study and pushes them
to do their best. Jim loves teach-
ing.  He is now for his quotes or
“Bruecknerisms” as the kids call
them.  Previous students share
these on a facebook page created
about him.  After 39 years, Jim is
now having students who say, “my
grandma said I have to take your
class because she had you as a
teacher.”

Richard (Ric) Allen Cooper
June 16, 1939 – September 8,

2011
Ric Cooper passed away at home

September 8, 2011 with his family
by his side after an extended battle
with Parkinson’s disease.

Ric grew up in Gold Hill, Or-
egon, attending Gold Hill Elemen-
tary School and St. Mary’s High
School in Medford.  He graduated
from the University of Portland
majoring in Music Education.
After serving in the U. S. Army, he
went on to teach High School Vocal
Music.  He retired from Silverton
Union High School in 1997.

He was a talented musician and
educator, winning numerous vocal
music competitions throughout his
career.  Ric’s favorite pastimes
were fishing, especially steelhead
fishing on the Nestucca River, and
working on his 1931 Pontiac,
which he purchased when he was a
high school freshman.

2012 Honorary Diplomas

Class of 1941
By Donna Liechty

The Class of 1941 is no longer
planning monthly lunches due to
low attendance. If you’d like to get
together, let me know.

Keep me posted if you change
your address or phone number.

Hoping to hear from you soon!
Donna Liechty

(503) 845-7261
1 Towers Ln. Box 2161

Mt. Angel, OR 97362

Support the Alumni
Scholarship Fund

Pewter Fox Pins ....................$5.00
T-Shirts ...............................$15.00
Polo Shirts (S to XL) ..........$22.00
Caps ....................................$15.00
Sweatshirts .........................$22.00
Annuals ...............................$10.00
Annual Membership .............$5.00
Lifetime Membership .......$500.00

All items are available at the
office at 303 Oak St. during Silver-
ton Realty business hours.

If you’d like to order from the list
above, contact Mary Ann Miles at
(503) 873-5507 or Email
mrskm1@aol.com. Postage varies
from $5.00 to $8.00, depending
upon your location.
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Happy Birthday to members of the Class of 1960
By Judy Nunn

 This August we will celebrate the 70th birthdays for all of our class members. Reservations have
been confirmed at the Elks Lodge for August 4, 2012. Our menu will be similar to the one we had at
our last Class Reunion. Cost is $25 per person. See the enclosed flyer to register.

If you change your address, be sure to notify me at 503-390-3816 or Nunnjk@comcast.net.  Also if
you have Email and are not receiving notices from our class, please let me know your current Email
address. You don’t want to miss the birthday party or our next reunion!

The 2012 Alumni Fundraiser will be held at the NEW building in Mt. Angel called the “Festhalle”.
We will have a tables reserved for our class. Be sure to use the form enclosed for “Class of 1960” to
register for the Alumni Fundraiser, which will be held on Aug. 3rd. By registering directly with our
class, I will have a head-count for reserving tables for our classmates.

Contact me if you have any questions or suggestions.
We have no address for the following:

John Bradshaw Betty Hunter Reecy David Jensen Larry Page
Jean Paul Fawcett Janice Savage Staiger Gene Tackett

If you have an address (or email) for any of these classmates, please contact me:
at 503-390-3816 or Email at Nunnjk@comcast.net. Please put Class of 1960 in the subject line.

Is this your year for a
Reunion??

We send complimentary copies
to all classes holding reunions. If
your graduating year ends in 2 or 7,
your classmates will receive this
December issue and June 2012. It’s
important that we have a current
mailing address so we can send the
newsletter to you. You wouldn’t
want to miss your class reunion!

Let us help you get started by
sending you a roster of the ad-
dresses we have on file for your
class. Contact your Class Rep (page
16-18) and ask what plans have
been made. Maybe you can help
with your reunion.

Of course we encourage you to
join the SHS Alumni Assoc. so you
continue to receive our Alumni
News. Dues are only $5.00 per
year. There’s a form inside the back
cover.

Class of ’62 Finalize
50th Reunion Plans
By  Georgie Johnson

The Class committee has contin-
ued to meet and make plans for our
50th class reunion scheduled for
August 11th and 12th, 2012.  A
switch of places was necessary
after the December Alumni News-
letter was published.

On August 11th, Saturday, a
catered prime rib/salmon Bar-B-Q
lunch will be served at noon in a
reserved section at Coolidge and
McClaine Park in Silverton.  On
August 12th, Sunday, a casual pot
luck will be shared at the North
Lodge at Silver Creek Falls State
Park at noon.

Missing classmates are Robert
Allen, Sharon Eiden, Ray Johnson,
and Jim Moser.  If you know their
whereabouts, contact George Pool
at  ggnkpool@msn.com, or Georgie
Johnson at
lgjohnson62@frontier.com

YOUR “To-Do List” should
include sending old photos to Pam
Ross ASAP, sending bio informa-
tion to Ron Linn ASAP, and remit
the proper amount for these events
as instructed in your letter.  And of
course plan your pot luck dish for
Sunday.

The Homer Davenport Parade
will be held on Saturday, August
4th, and Denny Taylor has gra-
ciously offered to haul  all of us
who want to participate. Hopefully
we’ll have a good turnout for that
as well!

Your Class Reunion Committee:
Gretchen Dodds Rhyne, Georgie
Ernst Johnson, Doug Fisher,
Deloris Laudett Linschied, Theresa
Marsonette Mellott, Charles
Morgan, Colleen Patton Johnson,
George Pool, Pam Ross Brown,
Mel Ulven,  and Tomina Slentz
Wolff.
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For Ardyce Crawford Schaecher:
Fritz Skirvin
Anonymous

For Dave Almquist:
Carole Almquist
Donna Strom

For Irvin Hatteberg:
Louis Wampler

For Marvin Becken:
Colleen & Dan Gilham

For  Melvin Knutson:
Lucille Hatteberg

For Shirley Duerst:
Anne Doerfler Rose

For  Wayne Rose:
Anne Doerfler Rose

For Delores Peterson Esterberg:
Gerry Brubaker

For Raggie Clites:
Fritz Skirvin
Nellie Graves
Dan Gilham
The Alumni Association thanks

all donors for their contributions to
the scholarship fund. We couldn’t
do this without your help.

If you have not received a receipt
for your tax deduction, please
notify our Treasurer, Tracy Duerst
or Secretary, Mason Branstetter.
Contact info is on page 2 of this
newsletter.

SCHOLARSHIP
FUND UPDATE
By Tracy Duerst, Treasurer

The SHSAA continues to receive
generous donations from our
friends, family, businesses and
alumni. The interest earned on
these donations provides scholar-
ships for our high school graduates.

Any amount is appreciated! The
total of donations since the Decem-
ber 2011 newsletter is $1,503.

$100 to $500
William Kleeman
Morris Jones III
Lynn DeGuire
Wendell Mann
Raymond Cowan
Alex Wright
Carolyn Schreiber
Tom Wareham

Up to $99
Larry Zeis
Michael Freeman
Miriam David
Gregory Kaser
Clarissa Bay
Raymond VanEpps
Karl Beesley
Lorraine Rees
Jack Prebilsky
Eddie Egan
Phyllis Burson
Anonymous
Wayne Smith
Dianne Pfundt
Catherine Walker

Memorial Donations
Memorial donations continue to

add to our scholarship fund. We
have received $2,140 since the
December 2011 newsletter.
For  Bruce Cooper:

Gerry Brubaker
Thomas Pelett
Donna Alm Wallace

In Memoriam
This column is to pay tribute to

fellow students, parents and
teachers. This is not a “recent” list
necessarily. We will print names
others have submitted, and the
actual recent losses we note from
the newspapers and word of mouth.

If you’ve lost a loved one or
know of someone who should be
listed, please let us know.

Many times we receive a note
that one is deceased, but no date
given. If you can assist with the
incomplete dates, we at the Alumni
Association would greatly appreci-
ate your help.

Information should be sent to the
Editor of this Newsletter, Judy
Nunn (contact info on page 2).

’34 Harriet Kleinsorge Turner - 3/14/12
’36 Irvin Hatteberg - 10/27/11
’37 Doris Cramer Burian - 11/21/11
’39 Muriel Stamey Read - 8/14/11
’43 Don (Lefty) Wright - 1/6/12
’46 Helen Brokke West - 8/26/11
’46 Wilbur Rickard - 11/21/11
’46 Ralph Baller - 1/21/12
’46 Ervin Overlund - 2/2/12
’47 Clara Wolf Lenzer - 9/25/11
’47 Frank Dederick - 4/1/12
’48 Marjorie Tuggle McEachron - 2/13/12
’49 Bob Howell - 12/31/11
’49 Raggie Storruste Clites - 3/23/12
’50 Melvin Knutson - 6/23/11
’52 Bill Peckham - 11/24/2010
’52 Dwaine Hicks - 12/19/11
’55 John McGee - 3/7/11
’55 Elva Pierce Rich - 2/22/12
’57 Frank Hittner - 12/11/2006
’62 Charles Eggert - 6/20/11
’63 Bob Hanson - 1/20/12
’64 Melody Bunting Harris - 3/17/12
’65 Mark Selid - 6/9/11
’67 Leo Guerrero - ??
’67 Ron Hansberry - 1/4/12
’67 Mike Shepherd - 3/2/12
’73 Gregory Pinkham - 2/5/12
’77 Cindy Dick Harmes - 3/17/2010
’79 Laurie Rock Kennedy - 10/25/11
’87 Laurie Johnson Parker - 12/15/11

Thank You Note
The scholarships we award are

greatly appreciated. We occasion-
ally receive notes from the recipi-
ents. We’d like to share the most
recent one:

“I have finished my first semes-
ter at Linfield College as a 4.00
student. I can’t wait to begin spring
term with an 18 credit load and two
volunteer opportunities. I’m excited
to see where Linfield takes me and
you made that possible. Thank you
so much for the Errol and Eaden
Ross Scholarship!”

Emily Paysinger
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Class of 1982 - 30th
Reunion
By Patti Miles Tischer

It is hard to believe, but the Class
of 1982 will be celebrating our 30th
reunion this year! Dan, Patti, Rick
and Tia have been meeting and
planning a great time for everyone
to celebrate. Friday, August 3rd
we will have a No-Host mixer at
the Wooden Nickel beginning at
about 7:00 PM. Some are planning
to attend the Alumni & Friends
Fundraiser Dinner at the Mt. Angel
Festhalle prior to our mixer.
Saturday, August 4th we are
planning a dinner and program. The
details are still being worked on at
press time. We have a Facebook
page for the Silverton High Class
of ’82. We will post updates as well
as sending out a mailer that will
need an RSVP. We are missing
addresses for several classmates.
Some of these folks are on
Facebook, but are not responding to
requests for information. They do
not know they are missing to us!

Bonnie Laird Albrich, Cindy
Barnes, Bryan Bearham,Mell
Bolen, Lauire Lester Brooks,
Charlotte Copeland, Christina
Cooper, Larry Cummings, Tina
Davis, Lisa Dixon, Dawn Groves
Duddy,Laurence Scott Dunlap,
James Edmark, Kevin Ellis, Fred
Ferdig, Richard Fleming, Jeff
Frazier, David Fredrickson, Paul
Geck, Marty Geck, Carla Ormond
Gregoire, George Hames, Curtis
Haney, Sally Perez Harrison, Kelly
Blankenship Headrick, Gary
Hegland, James Hoffecker, Brian
Johnson, Lane Kellogg, Renee
Kidd, Dawn Renee Kincaid,
Patricia Schaffers Kinney, Donna
Chabotte Lewis, Teresa Lowe,
Craig Malm, Dana Martin, John
Maulding, Bill Mcclaskey, Mike

Moen, Barbara Giulia Paloschi,
John Parker, Starr Pilmore, Marcio
Antonio Arante Orto, John Ramak,
Rex Randall, Rebecca Riddle,
Lester Roberts , Arlene Rofelty
Sestoso, Laura Saenz, Greg Seed,
Bonnie Culp Sheller, Natasha
Sleeuw, Julie Marshall Small, Brian
Smith, Mike Syljuberget, Denise
Wareham, Annika Westman,
Darrell White, Suzanne Winslow,
Susan Worley, Paul Worman,
Bonnie Wright, Joe Wright.

Please contact me with the
addresses for any of these class-
mates. We are looking forward to a
great time of catching up with
everyone. Do not be shy if you
want to help us with any planning -
we are happy to have more help.
Patti Miles Tischer 503-856-9524
home or 503-949-4129 Cell/Text or
email Patische@aol.com.

Class of 1967
Reunion
By Anita Crawford

Our reunion is scheduled for
August 3 and 4 - Friday night at the
Alumni Fundraiser and Saturday
night at the Silverton Elks. Cost is
$25 per person. Make checks
payable to SUHS Class of 1967 &
send to Anita Crawford, 3667
Silverstone Dr. NE, Salem OR
97305.

Here is a list of people for whom
we need contact information:

Martha Albertson
Mike Brown
Chris Carter
Susan Casteel
Frances Chavira
Nancy Christopher
Doug Dieterick
Les Hall
Howard Harris
Mike Hascall
Mary Hayworth Ford
Ann Hughes Michalec
Doug Hurlburt
Diana Jones
Leetta Kallhoff Columbus
Daryl Mauer
Vidalia Moralez
Hubert O’Callaghan
Karl Oliver
Chet Olsen
John Reeves
Norma Sanderson Gehring
Myrna Satter
Sheila Schaldach
Charles Simpson
Richard Sullivan
Sheryl Syron Jacobson
Delores Tidwell Schafer
Margaret Weseman
Mike Works
I can be reached at 503-585-1174

or anitacrwfrd@yahoo.com if
anyone has contact information for
any of these people.

Raffle Drawing
for 2012

The raffle drawings at the SHS
Alumni Fundraiser have been very
popular. Our first year (2010) there
was a Nintendo Wii® and 2011 we
raffled off a GPS by Garmin®.

The Kindle® has been a popular
item for the avid book readers. If
you haven’t purchased one yet,
here’s your chance to win one. And
if you already have one for your-
self, you know how neat they are!
This would make a great Christmas
present to one of your kids or
grandkids.

Tickets are only $5.00 each and
you don’t even have to be present
to win. Order yours when you
purchase your fundraiser tickets.
The order form is on page 10.
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Class of 1977 --
35th Reunion tickets

now on sale!!
August 4, 6 PM

Seven Brides Brewing (Case
Room) — No host bar
990 North First Street
Silverton, Oregon 97381

$25 per person includes BBQ
buffet dinner and reunion booklet

$5 class reunion booklet only
Pay online via paypal/credit card

to reneeparenteau@gmail.com
(email me also to let me know
you’ve made a payment) or send a
check to: Renee Bradford 1951 N
Market Street #6, Jacksonville, FL
32206.

It’s going to be an amazing get-
together with some of our foreign
exchange classmates coming from
Europe and classmates coming to
town that we haven’t seen possibly
since 1977! If you run into any of
our classmates, be sure they’re in
our Facebook group or please ask
for their contact info so I can mail
them the invitation! Start collecting
Class of 77 photos/memorabilia to
display that night! Email me digital
versions of photos for a slideshow
that night!

Please fill out the following
information for our Class Reunion
booklet and email to
renee@reneeparenteau.com or via
regular mail at the Florida address
above.
Name, Maiden name, Address,
Occupation, When Married, Spouse
and Occupation, Children, Grand-
children, Special Interests or
Hobbies, Travels, Comments.

 See you in August!

Missing classmates:
Acosta, Alfonso
Wavra, Annen Rose
Belcher, Loretta

Bennett, Steve
Robicheaus, Bochsler Susan
Coffman, Donald
Comer, Jeffery
Constante, Mary Lou
Culley, Rachel
Dahlin, David
Do, Lan
Duncan, Susie
Ertelt, Victoria
Fennimore, Diane
Fetsch, Richard
Flores, Amelia
Ford, Jim
Carr, Franklin Elizabeth
Funrue, Terri
Gartner, Micheal
Ghiglia, John
Hyndan, Goode Larue
Gray, Les
Griffin, Sheryl
Haney, Jean
Harrell, Ricky
Jaun, Jeff
Herman, Don
Herr, Gregg
Heusinkveld, Fanni
Hickok, Ralph
Montgomery, Homstad Paula
Hughes, John
Hunt, John
Hurlbutt, Jeff
Jackson, Joyce
Kaufman, Del
Slate, Kincaid Katherine
King, Kevin
Kuehnert, Calie
Hopkins, Kuenzi Kay
Kraft, Kuenzi Marianne
Reid, Leaper Angela
Lorenzen, Michael
Raber, Macinstosh Penny
Peck, Marcoe Cindy
Mccoy, Richard
Neff, Margrit
Painter, Tim
Parker, Larry
Pascoe, Vickie
Perdue, Christi
Vecchione, Powell Carla
Randle, Michael

Class of ’72 Reunion
By Ann May

The Class of ’72 will hold our 40
year reunion the weekend of Homer
Davenport weekend in August
2012. Further information will be
forthcoming.

If anyone has current addresses,
e-mail addresses or questions,
please contact: Ann May via email
at amayt54@gmail.com or call 360-
489-7585 with the information.

Ryals, Kevin
Schemmel, Mike
Gerhards, Shimp Susan
Smith, Kathleen
Stonex, Wendy
Tate, Rick
Thomas, Richard
Thomas, Robert
Walker, Mary
Weaver, Richard
Haun, Weber Linda
Welch, Gary
Wills, Susan
Wilmes, Doug
Hitch, Rose

Mailing Label Alert
Please check the expiration

on your mailing label on this
newsletter. If it has a date of
2011 or prior, it’s time to renew
your dues. If it says “Complimen-
tary Copy”, we’d like to invite
you to join our Alumni member-
ship to support our Scholarship
Fund.

Dues are only $5.00 per year.
We encourage you to help
support the Scholarship Fund by
renewing on time. Use the form
inside the back cover. No renewal
notices are sent out.
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Win a “Kindle”
Raffle Drawing
Details are on page 10.
Order your tickets now!

Only $5.00 each and you don’t
have to be present to win!

What a deal!
Of course if you really want

to join in the fun, order your
tickets to the Annual Fundraiser
dinner in August!

and Wooden Nickel Catering
Service.  Every year he makes a
very significant contribution to our
Alumni Scholarship Fundraiser
event.  In recognition of his con-
tinuing generosity it is indeed a
pleasure to award this scholarship.

Errol and Eaden Ross Scholar-
ship – The Ross’ family owned and
operated the Shell heating oil and
service station business in Silverton
from 1930’s for over 50 years. In
1993, the Ross Family Estate
established an endowment from
which annual scholarships may be
awarded to alumni of SHS. Their
Fund was merged with our Associa-
tion in 2009 and remains today our
most significant source for scholar-
ship awards.

Noteworthy:  The Dr.  P. A. Loar
Trust contributes approximately
$20,000 yearly to be managed and
distributed by the Alumni Associa-
tion. We typically award the LOAR
funds to post-high school appli-
cants and again this year we have
made awards to 30 additional
Alumni of SHS who are currently
pursuing their undergraduate
degrees.

This year our Alumni Associa-
tion will be awarding $53,000 in
scholarships to graduating seniors
and alumni attending post high
school classes.  We expect to
distribute approximately 70 awards
ranging from $500 to $1,500 to
deserving Fox alumni.

All alumni continuing their
pursuit of an undergraduate degree
are encouraged to apply annually
during early March of next year.
The applications are available in a
Word.doc format at our website:
www.shsfoxes.com.

Named Scholarships -
(Continued from page 1)How Can I be a Class

Representative?
By Judy Ernst Nunn

We are often asked about the list
of Class Reps in the back of the
newsletter. “What do I have to do?”
is the most common question.

Relax - there are no “duties”. A
Class Representative is mainly a
contact person for a designated
class year.

We would presume that person
would be keeping track of class-
mates in order to make preparations
for a reunion. The more often you
have a reunion, the easier it is to
keep track of everyone.

It’s a great help when the Class
Rep is notified by anyone who
moves or changes his/her name.
And some classes have better luck
than others.

In addition to editing the news-
letter, I also keep the Alumni
Database up to date. The Class
Reps help by sending me the
changes of address for their class-
mates. This is a constant job. I am
always receiving Emails with
address changes.
Reunion Preparation:

Most reunions are held after a 5-
year period (5, 10, 15, 20, etc.).
Each year we concentrate on
whatever year ends in a 5-year
period from the date of graduation.
For instance for 2007, we mailed
complimentary copies of the
newsletter to all classes ending in 7
or 2.

We are sending complimentary
copies of this Dec. newsletter to the
classes ending in 2 and 7. Contact
us if your class will have a reunion
in 2012 as we will also send the
June issue to the classes ending in
2 and 7.

Let this be a “heads up” to you.
Start working on your mailing list

now. We suggest you begin with a
list from the Alumni Association.
Request a class roster, compare it
with what information you cur-
rently have, and work with us from
there. The Post Office does not
forward our newsletters. If one is
sent out with a bad address (i.e., to
someone who has moved), the
newsletter is returned to us at a cost
of 50¢. If the move has been within
the past six months, the Post Office
will provide us with a current
address. Many times, however, we
pay for the return only to get it
stamped with “Moved - No For-
warding Address” or “FOE”
(forwarding order expired).

So let’s work together. Contact
me for a Class Roster. Let me help
you get a head start on your reunion
for next year. If you’d like to check
our list, just send an Email to:
Nunnjk@comcast.net. Be sure to
put your class year in the subject
line. You may phone me with the
request at (503) 390-3816 - leave a
message if I’m not home and
PLEASE be sure to leave your
area code and phone number in
case I have to contact you.



SHS Alumni Association
Annual Scholarship Fundraiser

All Silverton High School Alumni and Friends are invited to attend
our annual community social event on August 3, 2012. The 14th Annual

Fundraiser and dinner will be held at The Festhalle. This is the new building that
replaced the Oktoberfest building. The tables may be reserved by a personal
representative(s) of your class ONLY from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. on the morning of the
Fundraiser.

No-host Bars open at 5:00 p.m. - Dinner buffet starts at 6:00 p.m.

Advance tickets cost $30 and are available by mail when you return the attached registration OR they
can be picked up at Silverton Realty. (Must be 21 or over to attend)
Tickets sold on the day of the party, will cost $35.

Fill out the registration below and please bring it with you to pick up your tickets at Silverton Realty,
303 Oak Street, Silverton, OR 97381.  If you are unable to drop in, just send us the registration along
with your fee and your tickets will be mailed to you if we receive this order by July 20th.  Requests
received after July 20th will have their tickets available at the alumni ticket counter as you enter The
Festhalle. Address for the Festhalle is 500 S. Wilco Hwy., Mt. Angel, Oregon.

Special Raffle for a “Kindle®” - Need not be present to win!!
$5.00 for each ticket may be included in your check for Fundraiser tickets. Fill in the
information below. Can’t make it to the Fundraiser? No problem - we’ll notify you after
the winner has been announced. See page 7 for more information.

NOTE: If you have
special dietary needs due
to health problems, please
let us know when you
purchase your tickets.

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO SHSAA
Name #1:_____________________________________________________________________

Name #2:_____________________________________________________________________

Your mailing address: ___________________________________________________________

Home Phone ___________ Cell Phone _______________ Email________________________

Names assigned to any additional tickets: ___________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
Graduation Year: Yourself _______ Spouse________ Scholarship Donation: $ ____________

Fundraiser Tickets (includes dinner) @$30.00 each _____Ticket Total: $ _______________

Kindle Raffle Tickets (Need not be present to win) _____ @$5.00 each: $ _______________

Total Amount Enclosed: $ _________________

Mail to: SHSAA - 303 Oak St., Silverton OR 97381

..................................... Cut here and RETURN BOTTOM PORTION ONLY ....................................



The Silverton High School Alumni Association will sponsor a SILENT AUCTION at the Alumni
Scholarship Fundraiser and dinner at The Festhalle on August 3, 2012. The annual auction is held in
order to raise money to help support the Scholarship Program for graduating seniors of SHS. All money
from the Silent Auction will go directly to the Scholarship Fund. SHS has a student body of nearly 1100
with approximately 50 participating in the scholarship program. Your contribution to the Auction will
help provide continued support of this program.

Specifically, we are seeking your donation of any new, unused item(s), SHS memorabilia or antiques
for the Auction. Monetary donations are also accepted. In addition, we need volunteers to help with set-
up and running of the Auction. No experience is necessary and all volunteers will be greatly appreciated!

Nelson & Frances Page and Richard & Pat Aarhus have repeated their donations as in previous years.
Bid on a 3-night stay at Sunriver, Oregon or fly to Kona, Hawaii to join Richard and Pat Aarhus for a
one-week stay with them in their condo. (Transportation is not included.)

THANK YOU in advance for your donation in the 2012 Auction! Please fill out the bottom section of
this letter and return it to SHS Alumni Association, 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 97381 or contact: Judy
Nunn at (503) 390-3816 or email nunnjk@comcast.net.

......................................................................... Cut here........................................................................
YES!!!! I’LL HELP WITH THE AUCTION!!!!

NAME ________________________________________ TELEPHONE__________________

BUSINESS __________________________________________________________________

MAILING ADDRESS __________________________________________________________

( ) A GIFT IS AVAILABLE ( ) GIFT CERTIFICATE ENCLOSED

( ) GIFT WILL NEED TO BE PICKED UP ( ) HELP THAT NIGHT

( ) GIFT IS BEING MAILED/DELIVERED ( ) HELP WITH OPERATION

( ) MONETARY DONATION ENCLOSED - Please make check payable to SHSAA.
Tax Receipt will be mailed. Donations are tax deductible under 501(c)(3) tax code.

Forms must be received by the Auction Committee by July 20, 2012.

Items may be brought to the Silverton Realty (303 Oak St., Silverton) to be included in the Auction.

Please return form to Silverton High School Alumni Association, 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 97381.

QUESTIONS: Please contact  Judy Nunn (503) 390-3816 or Carmen Smith (503) 873-7741.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!!!

Silent Auction
at the annual

Alumni Scholarship Fundraiser
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Class of ’56
By Nellie Graves

As we are all getting older, it has
been decided that we should try to
get together once a month. So mark
your calendar. We will be meeting
at the Home Place in Silverton, the
second Wed. of each month, at
10:30 AM for brunch. They serve a
great breakfast or lunch, whichever
you prefer. Hope you can come and
visit, eat and catch up on what is
going on in our lives. Spouses are
invited to come, too.

CLASS OF ’57 TO HAVE 55TH REUNION
When: Sunday, August 5th, 2012, starting at 1PM
Where: the home of Stan & Jeanette Olafson, 7132 Gallon

House Road, Silverton, OR 97381
We don’t care if you graduated from Silverton — we don’t care if

you graduated at all. If you were with us in our grade in Silverton at
any time from the first grade through high school, we’d like to see
you. We all have one thing in common: we’re still on the top side of
the ground! Other things don’t matter so much any more.

The event will include a barbecued chicken dinner with all the
trimmings, including desert, punch and coffee, catered by the
Markum Inn, known for their good food. Price is $15 per person, and
we need to know in advance how many are coming so we can order
enough food. Please write your checks to Verlene Beard, 4803
Madrona Heights Drive NE, Silverton, OR 97381. Deadline for
receiving them is July 15th, 2012.

Feel free to bring beverages of your choice, including those with
more “authority.”

If you have questions, feel free to call any of us: Marlin Hutton,
503-581-8337, Jeanette Olafson, 503-873-5588, Verlene Beard, 503-
873-6110, or Charlene McColly, 503-873-4661.

This will be Homer Davenport Days weekend, which will include
the all class alumni dinner on Friday, August 4th, at the Festhalle in
Mt. Angel. There is fun to be had at both events.

Don’t forget: the older we get, the better we wuz — and never let
the truth interfere with a good story!

Marlin Hutton

Class of 2002
10 year reunion
By Megan Vandecoevering

Has it really been 10 years
already? As of this June, it really
has! It seems like just yesterday we
were sitting on couches in the end
zone for the homecoming game,
and camping out on the football
field the night before the senior
class trip!

So much has happened: in
addition to degrees earned, mar-
riages made, and babies had, we
have all grown and had adventures,
and hopefully the majority of us
will show up to share stories and
stay connected.

The reunion will take place
during Homer Days. We are plan-
ning on renting a room at Seven
Brides Brewery in Silverton on
Saturday, August 4th from 5 p.m.
until 10 p.m. Charge will be $15 for
a single person or $20 per couple.
After 10, it’s up to those of us who
show up to decide where to take the
party next!

RSVP’s (by July 1, please) and
questions should go to any one of
the 2002 class officers:

Mitchell Corbett:
mitchcorb@gmail.com

Kali Bean: kali.bean@gmail.com
Kristi (Holt) Veis:

krispie112002@yahoo.com
Stacey (Harding) Stark:

dandelions_11@hotmail.com
Megan Vandecoevering:

megan.vandec@gmail.com
See you in August!

Homer’s Website
Wondering about the events

planned for Homer Davenport
Community Festival?
August 3, 4 & 5, 2012

Check out the new website:
www.homerdavenport.com

Class Baskets
By Verna Thayer

The silent auction, held every
“Alumni Scholarship Fundraiser
Party”, has raised a considerable
amount of money to be awarded to
SHS graduates. Most years the
Class Basket project has raised
enough money to account for one
scholarship.

The Class Basket project is a
way for everyone to contribute to
the scholarship fund.

Contact your class representative
to find out what the plans are for
your class contribution this year. It
may be cash donations ($59.00
from the class of ’59) or an item for
a themed basket for the silent
auction. Get your class involved in
the Class Basket project and raise

some dollars for the scholarship
fund.

Your class representative is listed
on page 16-18 of this newsletter.

Are you aware you can find OLD ISSUES of the Alumni News on our website?
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~~~ SHS Alumni Recipes ~~~

Wheat Rosemary
Breadsticks
Megan Vandecoevering ‘02

1/4 TB active dry yeast
1/4 TB minced garlic
1/4 tsp sugar
2 TB finely grated cheddar cheese
1/4 cup water (110 degrees)
3/8 cup unbleached flour
1/4 tsp salt
1/4 cup whole wheat flour
1/2 TB walnut oil (can be

replaced with canola or olive oil)
1 tsp dried rosemary (crushed)

Dissolve yeast and sugar into the
warm water and let sit for 10
minutes. Stir in the salt, oil, rose-
mary, garlic and cheese. Add the
flour slowly until the dough won’t
take any more (use remaining flour
for next part).

Take the dough out of the bowl
and place on a floured board or
counter-top and knead for 10
minutes, adding flour to any sticky
parts, until the dough is smooth and

Lentil Soup
Megan Vandecoevering ‘02

chopped parsley
1 cup dried lentils
minced garlic
6 cups water
chopped dill
1 onion, chopped
chopped thyme
4 carrots, chopped
chopped taragon
2 stalks celery, chopped
salt and pepper to taste
1/2 can tomato paste
dry white wine (optional)

 Rinse lentils in cold water. Pick
over, taking out aything that isn’t a
lentil. Put first 5 ingredients in a
pot and simmer gently for 1-1.5
hours, until lentils are tender. If
you need to add more water, do so.
Add herbs in whatever quantity
you like, a little at a time. Add salt
and pepper to taste. Stir in tomato
paste and reheat.

(Goes nicely with the breadsticks)

Cajun Corn Soup
Ann Hughes Michalec ‘67

1 cup chopped white onion
1 cup chopped green pepper
1/2  c. oil
2 cloves garlic, minced
1 can (6 oz) tomato paste
1/2 cup all purpose flour
1 can (14 ½ oz) undrained Cajun

style
3 cups water
stewed tomatoes
6 green onions, sliced
2 cups chopped, peeled tomatoes,

undrained  (I use canned)
2 pkg. (16 oz each) frozen whole

kernel corn
3 cups cubed cooked ham
1 1/2 lb. cooked smoked sausage,

sliced (like Hillshire)
1/8 tsp cayenne pepper or to taste

( I usually use more)
Tabasco and salt to taste

In at least a 6 quart Dutch oven,
saute onion, pepper and garlic in oil
till tender, about 5 min.

Add flour and cook until bubbly.
Add water, all the tomatoes and
tomato paste., mix well.  Stir in the
rest of the ingredients.  Bring to a

Zucchini Casserole
Marcia & Mason Branstetter ‘63

3 c. grated zucchini
1 small onion, grated or chopped
1 c. Bisquick
1/2 c. oil
3/4 c. grated cheese
1/4 tsp. salt
1/4 tsp. pepper
4 eggs
Combine all ingredients in large

bowl & beat until fluffy with
whisk. Pour in a casserole dish and
bake fat 350° for 40 minutes or
until done in center.

elastic. Oil another bowl. Place the
dough here making sure to turn the
dough over a few times until
entirely covered with the oil. Cover
with a cloean cloth and let sit in a
warm spot until the dough doubles
in size (this will take about a half
hour).

Punch the dough, which will
collapse it. Preheat the oven to 400
degrees. Again on a floured surface,
divide the dough into balls, then
roll them out to form breadsticks.
Place 1/4 inch apart on a non-stick
sheet sprayed with cooking spray
and bake for 15 minutes until
nicely browned.

boil, stirring frequently.  Reduce
heat and simmer UNCOVERED for
at least an hour, stirring occasion-
ally.  Yield: 12-14 srvs.

Tip:  It uses every bit of a 5 qt
dutch oven so if you have some-
thing a little larger, use it.  It’s a
great tasting, thick, hearty soup,
just right for winter.  I have used
Spam in place of ham and it’s not
too bad but left over ham (or precut
ham from the grocery) is better.

I’ve had trouble finding the
Cajun tomatoes lately but can sub.
Cajun seasoning to taste.

 This soup freezes well and
makes a very colorful presentation.
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~~~ SHS Alumni Recipes ~~~

Editor’s Note: These are just a
few submitted for our intended
recipe book. If you’re looking for
something particular, let me
know. Recipes are selected at
random for each newsletter.

Spinach and Straw-
berry Salad
Megan Vandecoevering ‘02

Vinaigrette:
1/4 cup white wine vinegar
3 tablespoons honey
1/2 cup sliced fresh strawberries
1 tablespoon vegetable oil
1 tsp finely minced fresh ginger
1 tablespoon poppy seeds
2 tablespoons
Dijon mustard

Glazed Almonds:
1/2 cup sliced almonds
2 tablespoons granulated sugar

Salad:
2 bunches spinach, stemmed,

washed and spun dry ( about 8
cups)

2 cups fresh strawberries,
stemmed, quartered

1/2 cup thinly sliced sweet white
onions (Walla Walla Sweets or
Vidalia)

To make vinaigrette: Process
vinegar, strawberries and ginger in
blender or food processor until
pureed. Combine mustard and
honey in bowl. Whisk in pureed
strawberry mixture and then slowly
whisk in oil, emulsifying dressing
until smooth. Stir in poppy seeds.
Refrigerate until needed.

To make glazed almonds: Lightly
spray baking sheet with nonstick
cooking spray and set aside. Place
almonds and sugar in nonstick
skillet over high heat and stir with
wooden spoon as sugar begins to
dissolve and caramelize. Stir
continuously to lightly toast al-
monds and coat with sugar. When
almonds and sugar are dark amber
and golden brown, quickly remove

Mexican Rice
Chicken Salad
Dicy Strom Graham,  ‘63

3 Cups cooked white rice
1 green bell pepper- chopped
1 med. size onion - chopped
1  8-oz. pkg. frozen green peas
3 or 4 cooked chicken breast -

chopped
1 Pint sour cream
3 or 4 chopped avocados
minced garlic
1/2 fresh lemon or lime juice

Blend the onion, pepper, & peas
into the warm rice - brings the
flavor together. You can serve the
salad at room temperature or cold.
It’s delicious.

Serve with corn chips, salsa on
top. Very colorful.

Eunice Beal’s
Applesauce/Jell-o
Salad
Donna Krug Ramseyer Liechty ‘41

3 3-oz. pkg lemon Jello
6 Tbsp. coffee cream
3/4 cup red hot cinnamon candies
3 Tbsp. mayonnaise
3 c. fine-texture applesauce
3 c. hot water
1 8-oz. pkg cream cheese

Dissolve the 3 packages of Jello
in 2 cups of hot water. In a small
saucepan, dissolve the cinnamon
candies in 1 cup hot water on stove,
stirring often. Add to Jello. Mix in
the applesauce. Pour into a 9x13"
pan. When it gets syrupy, mix the
cream cheese, coffee cream and
mayonnaise together thoroughly.
Swirl into jello mixture. Let set in
refrigerator.

from pan onto prepared baking
sheet. Spread out with spoon and
let cool completely. Break into
pieces.

 To make salad: Place spinach in
large salad bowl. Toss with straw-
berries, onions and about ½ cup
vinaigrette. Sprinkle glazed al-
monds on top. Reserve extra
vinaigrette for another use or serve
extra on side.

Apple Cheese Salad
Raggie Clites

1 c. hot water
1 8-oz. pkg. cream cheese (room

temp)
2/3 c. cinnamon candies (Red

hots)
1/2 c. finely chopped celery
1 pkg lemon gelatin (or any red

Jello)
1/2 c. salad dressing
1 1/2 c. sweetened applesauce
1/2 c. chopped nuts
Pour hot water over cinnamon

candies, stir until dissolved. Add
applesauce. Pour half of the
mixture into a pan or bowl, about
8x8" size. Chill until firm. Leave
other half out at room temperature.

Blend together cheese at room
temperature, nuts, celery, and salad
dressing. Spread over set Jello
mixture. Pour remaining Jell-o over
top. Chill until firm.

Substitutes: use canned pears
(mashed) for applesauce. You can
use finely chopped cabbage instead
of celery.
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SHS Alumni Assoc. Schedule for January 2012 to June 2012
Silverton High School Alumni Association meets the third Tuesday of the month, except for August and

December. We meet at the Branstetter Building in Silverton, which houses Silverton Realty. The address is 303
Oak St., Silverton, Oregon and our meeting time is 5:15 p.m. Just take the stairs and you’ll find us in the confer-
ence room. Bring your ideas, comments, and suggestions. We welcome all Silverton High School Alumni and
past or present teachers.

June 7 Graduation, SHS Gym, 7:00 p.m.
June 19 (M) Scholarship Fundraiser planning
July 17 (M) Scholarship Fundraiser & Homer Davenport Community Festival final planning session
Aug. 3 14th Annual Scholarship Fundraiser - to be held at the Festhalle (Info on page 10)
Aug. 3,4,5 Park Booth - Need volunteers from Noon to 5:00 p.m.
Aug. 4 Parade - Please let us know if you are available to ride on the Alumni Float
Aug. 21 (M) BBQ Party for Volunteers and Board Members (See note below)
Sep. 18 (M) Meeting
Oct. 16 (M) Newsletter Articles Due for December issue
Nov. 15 (M) Labeling newsletters (Dec. issue)
December No meeting - Happy Holidays!

--- 2013 ---
Jan. 21 (M) Annual Meeting

Election of Trustee & Officers; Determine scholarship amount
Jan. 29 Senior Scholarship Night at SHS, SHS Choir Rm. 7:00 p.m. (Mason, et.al)
Feb. 18 (M) Regular Meeting
March 18 (M) Regular Meeting
March 22 Deadline for Scholarship applications
Apr 1 - May 1 Scholarship Committee evaluate applications
Apr 15 (M) Deadline for June Newsletter articles to Editor
May 3 Scholarship Award Determination Meeting (5:15 p.m.)
May 20 (M) Labeling June newsletters - inserts to be stuffed by class reps
May 23 List of Scholarship recipients to SHS - Sue Fisher (Mason send)
May 30 Senior Awards Night SHS Auditorium, 7:00 p.m.

Please note the dates for our Alumni Fundraiser for 2012. We need volunteers to man the booth in the park.
One hour time slots are suggested. This is a fun time as many SHS alumni are in town and stop by the booth. We
sell Tshirts, sweatshirts, caps and other items at the booth. Some just stop by to see if their dues are up to date, or
change an address.

The Alumni Association also plans to have a float in the parade on Saturday, August 4th. Would you like to
ride with us? Mason has lists for both the parade float and the booth in the park. Send your info to Mason & let
him know what time you are available for the booth in the park. Contact Mason at Mason@silvertonrealty.com
or phone 503-873-3545.

Note: The BBQ Party for volunteers and board members is actually a pot luck by those in attendance. NONE
of the SHS Alumni funds are involved. So come and join us the weekend of August 3rd to the 5th. Join in the fun
and help us with the fundraiser on Friday night, then on the parade float. Help in the booth in the park any day.
All volunteers are welcome to join us for the pot luck on August 21. It is usually held at the home of one of the
SHS Alumni board members.

Are you aware you can find OLD ISSUES of the Alumni News on our website?
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1938 (Contact person needed)
1939 (Contact person needed)
1940 Carolyn Simmons 4978 Blue Grass Ln. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8055

carysimmon@aol.com
1941 Donna Krug Ramseyer Liechty       1 Towers Ln. #2161 Mt. Angel, OR 97362 (503) 845-7261
1942 Don David 601 Ross Ave. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-4295

dondorisdav@frontier.com
1943 Bernard Bennett PO Box 264 Mill City, OR 97360 (503) 897-2299
1944 Marilyn Moe Frick 500 N James St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2502
1945 Don Peters 17496 Silver Falls Hwy SE Sublimity, OR 97385 (503) 769-6784
1946 Dolores Herr Blust 3115 Oakcrest Dr. NW Salem, OR 97304 (503) 763-1996
1947 Beverly Marcoe Haslebacher    7142 74th Ave NE Salem, OR 97305 (503) 393-5861
1948 Joan Jarnagin Doyle 3100 Turner Rd. SE #613 Salem, OR 97302 (503) 362-8044

maynardjoan@peoplepc.com
Lawrence Fisher 1648 Eagle St SE Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 769-6650

1949 Jack Hande 21010 Grade Rd. SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3581
1950 Caroline Johnson 8077 Mt. Angel Hwy. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-4801
1951 Loel Wright 1739 Nut Tree Dr. NW Salem, OR 97304 (503) 585-2849

LoJan54@pcez.com
1952 Mary Ann Miles 305 Keene Ave. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5507

mrskm1@aol.com
1953 Derine Albrich PO Box 451 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0358

derine.albrich@gmail.com
Howard (Cubby) Poppleton   34587 Mtn. View Pl. NE Albany, OR 97322 (541) 928-1369

1954 Erma Copple 1353 Brenner St. NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 364-6927
Ruth Kaser 38111 S Nowlens Bridge Rd. Molalla, OR 97038 (503) 873-5990

1955 Earlene Ross Ertelt 13306 Monitor-McKee Rd. Woodburn, OR 97071 (503) 634-2497
Dave Gentry 393 W Regis St. Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 769-2233

drmlgen@gmail.com
Raymond Kaser 828 Sun Valley Ct. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8106

1956 Nellie Graves 18465 S. Abiqua Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-1409
ewnrgraves1@wildblue.net

Cathy Reinhart Lauer 33 Linda Ave #1608 Oakland, CA 94611 (510) 817-4309
catlauer@comcast.net

Fritz Skirvin 6694 Rippling Brook Dr. SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 581-9372
fskirvin@msn.com

1957 Jeanette Olafson 7132 Gallon House Rd. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5588
1958 Jim Heater 4672 Drift Creek Rd. SE Sublimity, OR 97385 (503) 769-7127

        (fax) (503) 769-3549
Tom Lynch 4389 Victor Point Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2235

1959 Verna Stumpff Thayer 755 Thompson Ave. NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 581-8231
vernajt@comcast.net

1960 Judy Ernst Nunn 4728 Jade St. NE Salem, OR 97305 (503) 390-3816
nunnjk@comcast.net

1961 John Smith 104 Random Oaks Ln. Mandeville, LA 70448 (985) 626-1426
 Randomjohn@aol.com

1962 Wendel Mann PO Box 20391 Keizer, OR 97307 (503) 390-4080
wendel.mann@comcast.net

George Pool 245 Edgewood Dr. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5075
ggnkpool@msn.com

1963 Mason Branstetter 303 Oak St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3545
mason@silvertonrealty.com

1964 Deanna Taylor Brand 2805 Maranta St. Eugene, OR 97404 (541) 607-6527
1965 Larry & Sharon Jones 4461 Beck Ave. SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 585-2758

Larry.Jones10@comcast.net
1966 Bonnie Hoblitt PO Box 718 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 874-9629

richbonn67@gmail.com

Year Class Reps Address City/State Zip Phone
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Year Class Reps Address City/State Zip Phone
Darrel Thomas 319 McClaine St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2334

1967 Anita Palmquist Crawford 3667 Silverstone Dr. NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 585-1174
anitacrwfrd@yahoo.com

1968 Donna Kaser Aljets 324 Hazel St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2944
Judy Schmidt 1328 S Water St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8420

1969 Dian Jones Forster 17919 Hazelnut Ridge Rd NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8401
1970 Darby Hector 310 Apple Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2240

Sherry Blackburn Hoefel 1115 Tenino Dr Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2283
hoefelhaus@gmail.com

1971 Linda Schmidt Anderson 322 Mill St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3922
Linda3922@hotmail.com

Elaine Simmons Marvel 3555 Deer Lake Ct. SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 585-8626
ElaineMarvel@gmail.com

1972 Ann May 4109 Ingleside Loop SE Lacey, WA 98503 (360) 489-7585
amayt54@gmail.com

1973 Sherry & Barry DeSantis 19500 DeSantis Ln. SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3497
Shannon Smith Gooch 1840 E Pine St. Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 769-7985

1974 Dave & Jan Foster 916 N Water St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3563
Scott Marcum 1181 Oak St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3966

1975 Herb Barnes 8748 Enclid St. NE Salem, OR 97305 (503) 362-3010
marybarnes@netzero.net

1976 Bonnie Thomas Brockamp 14866 Alluis Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5745
Jimbro4@frontier.com

Beckie Davis Jackson 6202 4-J Ln SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 743-2028
Jacksonumber24@aol.com

1977 Renee Parenteau 1951 N Market St. #6 Jacksonville, FL 32206 (310) 406-7667
renee@reneeparenteau.com

1978 Judy Scott-Gormley 1994 Highberger Lp Aumsvlle, OR 97325 (503) 448-1069
Cell: (503) 932-1123 Judy_scott_2000@yahoo.com

1979 Tracy Miles Duerst 14446 Riches Rd. SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8441
djduerst@aol.com

1980 (Rep Needed)
1981 Tammy McElroy Brockamp   1880 Nebraska Ave NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 375-9289
1982 Patti Miles Tischer 1356 Meadowlark Dr NE Keizer, OR 97303 (503) 856-9524

Patische@aol.com
1983 Michele Fennimore 131 Drift Creek Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-7817

michele@iokafarms.com
1984 Anne Zach Ferguson 9297 Boedigheimer Rd Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 767-3270
1985 Kim Amstutz McAllister PO Box 179 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0514

ginger@Molalla.net
Tina McCallister-Boothe Mail: PO Box 19029 Fresno, CA 93790 (559) 227-7852

Home: 5816 N Maruyama Ave  tinkerbell93790@yahoo.com
1986 Megan McNulty Boaz (503) 749-3006

Tonia Totland Kuenzi PO Box 354 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3799
1987 Shannon Sharrar Rice 228 SW Forest Cove Rd West Linn, OR 97068 (503) 723-8492

Kim Robert Brockamp 814 Cox Way Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-9225
jkrbbrockamp@frontier.com

1988 Dawn Taylor Norris 17123 Powers Creek Lp Rd Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3085
dawnnorris1969@yahoo.com

Peter Antonson 415 SW Augustus Dr Dallas, OR 97338 (503) 623-1030
1989 Sandi Collins Hildreth 6318 SW 32nd Ave Portland, OR 97201 (503) 937-7489

sandi.hildreth@wk.com
1990 Karen Schwab Fink PO Box 824 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 874-9600

1991 Darle McVay 800 Shelokum Dr. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3960
darlamcvay@hotmail.com
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Year Class Reps Address City/State Zip Phone
1992 Garrett Pool 844 Sun Valley Ave Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0150

Scott Steffen 4422 Howell Prairie Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8734
1993 Adam Sully (Garcia) 1390 Drift Creek Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-4174

 sullys_4@yahoo.com
1994 Meredith Branstetter Wertz      303 Oak St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3545
1995 Elizabeth Gunter Magee 321 Carnelia St. SE Salem, OR 97306 (503) 990-1351

emagee31@gmail.com
1996 Megan Hartley 14970 SW Conor Cr Beaverton, OR 97006 (503) 508-6600

mhartley26@hotmail.com
1996 April Deshaw Purdy PO Box 527 Mt. Angel, OR 97362 (503) 845-6789
1997 Pam Watkins Gregory 38 Bridle Ln Aliso Viejo, CA 92656 (949) 637-3939
1998 Angela Loe Rose PO Box 885 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 874-0515

1999 (Rep Needed)
2000 (Rep Needed)
2001 Kelly Harris 145 Paseo de la Concha #C Redondo Beach, CA 90277 (503) 851-6790

Kellybean607@gmail.com
Jordan Sandau Salem, OR 97301 dbsandau@juno.com

2002 Mary Steers 1050 Reserve St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 606-0580
Mitch Corbet 620 NW 27th St. Corvallis, OR 97330 (208) 315-2125

Mitchcorb@gmail.com
2003 Kirsten Funrue 1748 Victor Point Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-6575

Brittney Lively 1344 Wagon Wheel Ct. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0500
2004 Emily Duerst 14446 Riches Rd SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8441

silverdancer86@aol.com
2005 Brianna Wolterman 4877 Blue Grass Ln NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 602-8803

bakey05@yahoo.com
2006 Elizabeth Craig 9281 Silverton Rd NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 551-0728
2007 through 2012      If you’d like to represent your class, please contact Judy Nunn - Nunnjk@comcast.net.
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Are you a Member?
Your $5.00 dues help support this

newsletter, in addition to adding to
the scholarship fund.

Check your mailing label. If it
says “complimentary copy”, we’d
like to invite you to join our organi-
zation. All who attended Silverton
High School are alumni, but it
takes more than that to become a
member of the Silverton High
School Alumni Association.

Our goal is to award each high
school graduate a scholarship to help
further his or her education.

There’s an application and dona-
tion form on page 19 this newsletter.
Please join us in our endeavor.

When Do We Meet?
Our Alumni Association is getting

stronger because of the volunteers who
keep it growing. Often we are asked if
there is anything that someone can do
to help out or attend our meetings.

Monthly meetings are held the third
Tuesday at the Silverton Realty
Conference Room upstairs at 303 Oak
Street and start at 5:15 p.m. and
normally last about an hour. A current
schedule can be found on our website:
www.shsfoxes.com. The schedule is
also printed in this issue of the newslet-
ter, page 15. Anyone and everyone is
invited to attend the meetings.  Note we
usually skip December.

If you have questions, please feel
free to contact: Mason at (503) 873-
3545 or Email:
mason@silvertonrealty.com or
Judy (503) 390-3816 or Email:
Nunnjk@comcast.net.

Heads-up for
Park Duty

We’re looking for volun-
teers to work in our Alumni
booth in the park during the
Homer Davenport Community
Festival weekend Aug. 3, 4 &
5 in 2012. Our booth should
be located near the entrance to
the park, and it is a great
opportunity to greet the
visitors as they stroll by.

If you’d like to sign up for
an hour or two (or more),
please contact Mason
Branstetter, 503-873-3545 or
send him an email -
mason@silvertonrealty.com.



SHS Alumni Association Membership

 New Application  or Renewal Date: ______________

Annual dues are $5.00 per Member. Lifetime memberships are available for a minimum
$500 scholarship donation. Lifetime membership need not be paid in a lump sum; once
your annual donations have totaled to $500, you become a Lifetime Member. Any
additional donations are welcome and will be added to our scholarship fund.

Your Donations are
TAX DEDUCTIBLE!!

501,(c),(3) tax designation : # 20-2021613

Full Name _________________________________ Maiden Name _______________________

Address ___________________________City ____________ State _____ Zip _________

Class YEAR  _____ Spouse an SHS GRAD? (circle) YES / NO - Class YEAR if YES  ___

Spouse _______________________________ Spouse Maiden Name __________________

SHS TEACHER? (circle)  YES / NO LAST YEAR AT SHS ___________________

Wedding Date: ____________________ Day Phone No. (____)____________________

E-mail : __________________________ Home Phone     (____)____________________

PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:

SHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
303 OAK ST.
SILVERTON, OR 97381

Membership at $5 each __________________
Multiple years are encouraged, e.g. $5 X 5 = $25

Scholarship Donation ___________________

TOTAL ENCLOSED: ___________________

(PLEASE - NO CASH - YOUR CANCELED CHECK IS YOUR RECEIPT.)

Privacy Policy: SHSAA does not sell or trade names and/or addresses of alumni. By keeping a current alumni database we
help classes locate their classmates when planning and organizing their reunions.

For Office Use Only

Deposit __________________
Data ____________________
Tax Receipt _______________
Newsletter ________________
Tickets ___________________
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Annual Fundraiser

August 3
, 2012

Details i
nside

WANTED: YEARBOOKS
There are many Alumni that missed out on the opportunity to

purchase a yearbook while in school. There are others who no
longer have their yearbooks for various reasons and wish to
obtain one. The SHS Alumni Association has a supply of year-
books for sale, however there are many requests for books that
we do not have.

Those requests have been added to a waitlist which continues
to grow. Books are being requested for the following years: 1948,
1950, 1951, 1960, 1962, 1965-1968, 1972-1977, 1981-1989,
1999, 2001 and 2007. If you have a yearbook that you no longer
want please consider donating it to the Silverton High School
Alumni Association. Donations will be accepted at the alumni
office at 303 Oak St., Silverton. We will sell the yearbooks with
the proceeds to be used for scholarships.

Please contact me at djduerst@aol.com or 503 873-8441 if you
have any questions or wish to be added to a waitlist for a year-
book.


